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Dear Sir:

Re:  Anmore Green Estates and Village of Anmore
Our File No. 2991

Thank you for your letter of May 18, 2017 and extensive attachments and the
comprehensive review of the difficuit background to this matter.

With respect to your request for support regarding connection to the regional
sanitary sewer line through Port Moody, the Village’'s response to you was premised on its
clear position that it is not prepared to join as a member of the Metro Vancouver Sewerage
and Drainage District (MVS&DD) as a result of, primarily, cost concerns.

While you may believe it possible that the Village could maintain that position
and support your client's request, the Village is concerned that any support for your client’s
request to connect could be relied upon by Metro Vancouver in support of seeking to have
the Village join MVS&DD.

The Village does not wish to take any steps or authorize or encourage any
actions which could be seen to be contrary to its position. This risk is heightened by the fact
that in considering your request, the Village has already been put on notice by MVS&DD that
it is not prepared to authorize individual connections such as are proposed, without the
Village joining MVS&DD.

Despite the foregoing, if your client wishes to pursue this matter with Metro
Vancouver and secures its approval then Council may well reconsider the matter, but for the
time being, there does not seem to be anything new that would require reconsideration.
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While you made reference to a pelition to the Supreme Court, we are not
aware of any legal basis for challenging Council’s response to your request.
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